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POSITIVE PROFIT ALERT

This announcement is made by Sino-i Technology Limited (the ‘‘Company’’, and together
with its subsidiaries, collectively as the ‘‘Group’’) pursuant to Rule 13.09(2)(a) of the Rules
Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the
‘‘Listing Rules’’) and the Inside Information Provisions (as defined in the Listing Rules)
under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the laws of Hong
Kong).

The board of directors of the Company (the ‘‘Board’’) hereby informs the shareholders and
potential investors of the Company that the Group is expected to record a profit of not less
than HK$5 million for the six months ended 30 June 2022, when compared to the loss of
approximately HK$35 million for the six months ended 30 June 2021.

The profit is mainly due to the fact that during the six months ended 30 June 2022, the
Group (1) promoted the reduction of product costs through improving production efficiency
and enhancing the capability of supporting products; and (2) continued to take various
measures to curb the management and administrative expenses.

The information contained in this announcement is solely based on a preliminary assessment
by the management of the Company on the unaudited consolidated management accounts of
the Group for the six months ended 30 June 2022, which have not been reviewed by the
audit committee of the Company. Such financial information will be subject to finalization
and necessary adjustments as may be required following the audit committee review and the
finalization of the audited annual results for the year ended 31 December 2021. The interim
results announcement of the Group for the six months ended 30 June 2022 is expected to be
published later this month and the corresponding 2022 interim report will be published
subsequently.
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CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING

Trading in the shares of the Company on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited has
been suspended with effect from 9:00 a.m. on 1 April 2022 and will remain suspended until
the Company fulfils the Resumption Guidance (as defined in the Company’s announcement
dated 29 June 2022).

The Company will publish further announcement(s) to inform the shareholders of the
Company of its progress in complying with the Resumption Guidance, in particular the
expected date for the publication of the Group’s audited annual results for the year ended 31
December 2021 as and when appropriate, as well as quarterly updates on its development
pursuant to Rule 13.24A of the Listing Rules.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should exercise caution when

dealing in the shares of the Company.

By Order of the Board
Sino-i Technology Limited

Liu Rong

Chairlady

Hong Kong, 9 August 2022
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